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BY EMAIL  
 
 
June 4, 2020 
 
Joel Denomy 
Technical Manager, Regulatory Proceedings 
500 Consumers Road 
North York ON  M2J 1P8 
EGIRegulatoryProceedings@enbridge.com 
 
 
Dear Mr. Denomy: 
 
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) 

Low Carbon Energy Project – Application for leave to construct and related 
approvals 

 Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2019-0294 
 
On March 31, 2020, Enbridge Gas filed an updated application to the Ontario Energy 
Board (OEB) under section 90 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998 (OEB Act) for an 
order granting leave to construct approximately 755 metres of natural gas pipeline, 
three stations and two network disconnects in the City of Markham. Enbridge Gas has 
also applied to the OEB under section 97 of the OEB Act for approval of the form of 
land-use agreements and under section 36 of the OEB Act for approval of a rate rider to 
compensate affected customers for costs associated with increased gas consumption. 
 
In accordance with Procedural Order No. 1, OEB staff and intervenors filed 
interrogatories on May 27, 2020. Enbridge Gas’ responses to the interrogatories are to 
be filed by June 8, 2020. 
 
Enbridge Gas filed a letter on June 3, 2020 requesting an extension to the procedural 
timeline, such that Enbridge Gas would have until June 15, 2020 to provide responses 
to interrogatories. Enbridge Gas stated that it had received over 240 interrogatories and 
was making the request due to the unprecedented COVID-19-related working 
conditions for its employees and the large number of interrogatories to be answered. 
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The OEB finds Enbridge Gas’ request to be reasonable given the circumstances and 
grants an extension for Enbridge Gas to file its interrogatory responses by June 15, 2020. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 
 
c:  D. Stevens, Aird & Berlis 
 Intervenors in EB-2019-0294  
 
 


